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Good Afternoon:


My name is Robert Cupina, Deputy Director of FERC’s Office of Energy Projects, and with me today is John Katz, Senior Counsel for Energy Projects.  Thank you for this opportunity to speak to you on a matter as vital as a natural gas pipeline to transport Alaskan gas.


Natural gas is a critical component to the nation’s energy mix.  The Department of Energy predicts that growth in demand over the next several decades will require a significant increase in gas production and delivery capacity.  Supplies from Lower 48 sources, imported LNG and Alaskan gas will all be needed to meet projected demand.

An application to construct and operate an Alaskan pipeline may be filed with FERC under either the Alaska Natural Gas Transportation Act (ANGTA) or the Natural Gas Act (NGA).  We have no active application before us now, and we would encourage sponsors to make a single filing to avoid time-consuming duplicative processing and potential litigation.  Whatever form a proposal to us takes, we are positioned to review such project comprehensively and expeditiously so that gas can reach the market in a timely fashion. Alaska gas pipeline provisions in the National Energy Bill would ensure such timely completion by clarifying that NGA proposals to compete with ANGTS may indeed be considered, providing that FERC is the lead agency and imposing strict processing timeframes.

Our comments and answers will be based on the Commission’s current competitive market, non-subsidization approach to major, new pipeline projects.  These open-access policies, under which shippers are able to buy gas directly from production areas and separately obtain transportation capacity on interstate pipelines, should serve the interests of the State of Alaska as well as all other shippers. At the same time, we are mindful that the size, scope, importance and uniqueness of an Alaskan pipeline, as well as certain provisions in the National Energy Bill, may call for some variance in that approach to ensure its development.


With that, we will be happy to answer your questions.

